    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    February 9, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, John Schweigert and Monica Rozier. Alderman Chris Basler joined the meeting at 7:05 PM. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, David Van Leer with Cochran Engineering and Art Norian and Steve Wholdman. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the January Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 02/03/2021.
Art Norian took the floor to explain his plan to sell used equipment from the property located at 8269 Enterprise Road. He has been friends with the owner, Clete Stratman for thirty plus years and wants to move his business from California. His plan includes the sale of buses, semi-trucks, construction equipment, etc. He has put an office trailer on the property. The water and sewer connections have been made, but the Mayor will want a check valve installed on the water service line and a grinder pump/mini lift station will be required for the sewer service line.
There is no progress on replacing the handrails at the Treatment Plant due to seasonal weather constraints.

Gary Kentch has requested a Building Permit for home construction on his property adjacent to the North side of the Bloomsdale Sunset Park. He was planning on attending the meeting but did not show up. This is a challenging piece of property due to the location of the water and sewer main lines. The Mayor has a contact if connections cannot be made from the Hale property and lines have to be pushed under Highway 61.
Clerk’s Notes: Election Ordinance #206 was read and approved. If the issue is passed at the April election, it allows the City to not hold an election if the Candidates up for re-election run unopposed. The time frame is again six years. GWS Contracting submitted the paperwork for the Backflow Prevention Device Inspections and Invoices were sent to the businesses for the service. A serious pothole at Jersey Lane and Mill Hill Road has been temporarily repaired by MODOT. Clerk Randoll is still waiting on a response from Missouri DNR regarding the Certification of Backup Water Operator Danny Rayoum. He has also reached out to Missouri Rural Water Association regarding this issue.
David Van Leer with Cochran Engineering presented Supplemental Agreement No. 1 to the Board of Alderman. Attorney Mark Bishop reviewed the document and found no serious legal issues with the document with the understanding that it reflects the removal of the Arbitration provision from the previous Master Agreement referenced in the General section on page two. This agreement will entail a full evaluation of the distribution system and necessary upgrades to improve flow. This study will identify projects, assign costs, and explore funding options. David believes a five-year supervised program agreement with DNR will be beneficial for several reasons, including the fact that a blanket permit is issued and separate permits for each project do not have to be obtained. David did explain that the Supervised Program only covers distribution improvements. Projects outside this scope would require additional permitting. The Mayor stated that he feels the distribution requires key focus but is interested in increasing storage. He understands a secondary storage tank should probably be located somewhere different from the existing standpipe, but that location is extremely optimal. Total storage and usable storage will be addressed in the evaluation. David anticipates that DNR will advise drilling a second well but is of the opinion that the fact the City has two connections with Ste. Genevieve PWSD #1 at the north and south ends of City Limits may affect that recommendation. The comprehensive study may take up to six months unless a critical issue arises. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to accept Supplemental Agreement No. 1 including the lump sum amount of $26,500.00, seconded by Alderman Brandon Shortt. The motion was unanimously approved.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
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